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July 4 

Independence Day 

City Offices CLOSED 

 

 

July 14 

Planning Commission Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

 

July 21 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

 
July 25 

Pioneer Day 

City Offices CLOSED 

 

 

*Information included in this 

newsletter is printed in advance, 

therefore is subject to change 

without notice. *  

Mayors Message – The city’s fiscal year ends 

June 30th with the new fiscal year beginning July 1st. 

The budget for the 2022-2023 year has been 

recently approved. I would like to share our 

estimates of what we are planning for the new fiscal 

year. 

 

When property taxes are paid the school district 

receives 71%, Cache County 19%, Hyrum City 9% 

and Mosquito Abatement 1%.  Based on 2022-2023 

estimates, the city provides $1,856.04 of General 

Fund Services to each home (not including solid 

waste collection or utility services).  An average of $176.66 of property tax 

collected (based on 3,500 homes) leaves $1,679.38 of those services 

provided to come from sources other than property tax.  Money collected 

from sales tax, licenses & permits, impact fees and facility rentals help to fill 

that gap.  A tax increase is not planned with the new budget.  

 

The largest expenditures included in this year’s budget are road rebuild & 

slurry seal, including 900 West Road rebuild; 300 South Sidewalk and Elite 

Hall restoration.  Maintenance of the water distribution system has steadily 

increased as infrastructure ages and the system expands with addition 

development projects.  Recent upgrades I the sewer plant should keep the 

plant running efficiently.   Demand for electricity continues to increase as 

well as the cost to purchase power.  An additional substation is being built 

in the northwest part of Hyrum to meet those needs and relieve some of the 

demand from other substations.  State law is requiring secondary water 

connections to be metered.  This project will take some time and will be a 

big expense.  Storm water is becoming more & more of a concern as well 

as more work required by employees to stay in compliance. 

 

Today we manage a community of nearly 10,000 people and provide the 

quality of service expected with the least impact to finances.  Because of 

past budgeting and future planning, Hyrum City remains in good financial 

condition despite the unsettled economy.  

 

Sincerely, 

Mayor Stephanie Miller 
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Cabin Candy Store - The cabin candy store located just west of the Hyrum Library is open 

for the summer.  The cabin candy store is open Mondays, Tuesdays, and Thursdays from 10:00 

a.m. to 1:00 p.m.   

Vandalism To City Park Restrooms – Hyrum City is experiencing an increase of vandalism 

to restrooms at our City Parks. Such vandalism is causing restrooms to be closed for cleaning 

& repairs – making them unavailable to residents enjoying our parks.  If you have any 

information or see anyone vandalizing any city property - PLEASE report it! Thank you!! 

 

Senior Center News – The Senior Center is open to ALL seniors Monday-Friday from 9:00 

a.m. – 2:00 p.m. We are located at 675 East Main Street. Lunch is served on Wednesdays & 

Fridays at noon. Please call if you are joining us for lunch, 245-3570.  

Mondays –   July 4: CLOSED  

   July 11: Breakfast & Bingo for a buck! 10:30 a.m.  

   July 18: Breakfast & Bingo for a buck! 10:30 a.m. 

   July 25: CLOSED 

Tuesdays –  Yoga, 9:30 a.m.   

July 12: Bunco & Lunch, 11:00 a.m. 

July 19: Tip Class, 11:00 a.m. 

July 26: Bunco & Lunch, 11:00 a.m. 

Wednesdays –  July 6: TBA. 

July 13: Travel Through Our Nation. 

   July 20: Singing By Lezlee Monroe. 

   July 27: Group Game & Prizes. 

Thursdays -   July 21: Mystery Trip. 

Fridays – BINGO (regular bingo will be held unless noted below). 

   July 8: Red, White & Blue Bingo. 

   July 15: White Elephant Bingo. 

 

Museum News - Did you know that in March 1917 the Elite Hall hosted South Cache High 

School’s first-ever Junior Prom? Decorations included a checkerboard ceiling of white and 

green crepe paper, sprays of apple blossoms, and several adorned booths for conversation. 

Refreshments included frappe, mint wafers, and stick candy. As restoration work continues on 

the exterior of the Elite Hall, we are excited for the next phase, which will include returning the 

interior to its original early-Twentieth-Century elegance. If you are interested in learning more, 

donating, or getting involved with the Elite Hall project, contact Jami at 

museum@hyrumcity.com or 435-245-0208. 

Be sure to join us inside the Elite Hall on Monday, July 4th from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. for our 

annual Grand Old Flag exhibit of over fifty historic American flags. There will also be a display 

of historic Main Street images and information on the Elite Hall and its restoration project. Plus, 

children can get a special stamp in their Passport to Summer Fun for attending. The museum 

will also host Playing on Prairie on Tuesday, July 19th from 1:00 - 3:00 p.m. This drop-in activity 

will be super fun, educational, and children of all ages are invited to participate. Everyone 

that earns at least nine stamps in their passport will earn prizes and be invited to our summer-

end pizza party on August 2nd. 



Library News – Library Hours: Monday-Friday 10 a.m. – 7 p.m. and Saturday 10 a.m. – 3 p.m. 

Contact us at 435-245-6411 or hyrumlibrary@gmail.com. The library will be closed the following 

days: July 2nd - 4th for Independence Day, and July 23rd - July 25th for Pioneer Day. The 

library will also close early at 5:00 p.m. on August 3rd in preparation for the Pool Party.   

Only 4 more weeks of Summer Reading are left! Be sure to check out the calendar or social 

media for lots of fun programs. Please remember all reading logs MUST be turned in by July 

29th before we close. 
*All programs that require sign up will be noted, sign up will begin one week before the program date. 

 

Date/Time Program information Ages 

July 5th Take & Make: Stop in & pick up supplies to make a clothespin fish. Pre - Elem 

July 5th  

11:00 a.m. 

Scuba Diving Activity  

Location: Amphitheater *Civic Center if inclement weather* 

Ages 6-12 

July 8th 

 3:00 p.m. 

Teen Book Club: The Hunger Games (Sign-up is required) 

Location: Library Board Room 

Ages 12-17 

July 11th Take & Make: Stop in & pick up supplies to make a Jellyfish. Pre - Elem 

July 12th 

11:00 a.m. 

Story Time: Pirates Ages 0-5 

July 13th 

 2:00 p.m. 

Movie & Popcorn: We will be showing Shark Tale. 

Location: Story Time Room 

All ages 

July 15th   

1:00 p.m. 

Family Pirate Party  

Location: Civic Center 

All ages 

July 18th Take & Make: Stop in & pick up supplies to make a Seahorse. Pre - Elem 

July 19th 

2:00 p.m. 

On the Shore 

Location: Children's Area  

Ages 6-12 

July 20th  

2:00 p.m. 

DIY Natural Cleaner (Sign-up is required) Ages 18 + 

July 21st 

4:00 p.m. 

Teen DIY board games & Tournament Ages 12-17 

July 26th Take & Make: Stop in & pick up supplies to make a Walrus. Pre - Elem 

July 26th 

11:00 a.m. 

Story time: On the Shore Ages 0-5 

July 16th 

11:00 a.m. 

Adult Book Club: Salt to the Sea (Copies are available to pick up 

starting May 24th) 

Location: Library Board Room 

Ages 18+ 

July 29th 

4:00 p.m. 

Teen End of Summer Bash (Sign-up is required) 

Location: Civic Center 

Ages 12-17 

August 3rd  

7:30 p.m. 

POOL PARTY!!!  

Location: Logan Aquatic Center 

All Ages 
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All home games are played at  

Hyrum’s East Park. 

__________________ 

Los Compadres Food 

Truck & The Rollin Mug 

will be available at all 

home games.  

 

Come enjoy some great 

food, sodas, floats, 

candy & baseball! 


